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Dear students, staff and parents and carers, 
 
We are pleased to confirm that Liverpool West Public School will reopen for students and staff on 
Monday, 11 March 2024. This follows extensive work undertaken over the past few weeks to remove 
contaminated mulch and fully remediate the site. 
 
All areas of concern based on the Environment Protection Authority (EPA) investigation have been 
remediated with all mulch removed. The main learning and teaching areas of the school can return to 
usual school operations now that the independent hygienist has provided a clearance certificate. 
 
We would like to thank all students, their families and carers, and staff for their support and 
understanding during this time. We also like to extend our appreciation to the Gulyangarri Public 
School community for their warm hospitality and welcoming Liverpool West Public School with open 
arms. As always, the safety of students and staff is our top priority, while ensuring that we can deliver 
curriculum continuity. 
 
What to expect when returning to school 
 
While outdoor play spaces will be available for students from next Monday, there is still further 
landscaping to be done across the school such as refilling soil and installing more turf over the coming 
weeks. These areas will remain out of bounds for students and staff until works are finished. 
 
The staff carpark will be temporarily closed when school reopens due to works on the old school site 
continuing. Access to the carpark will be made available as soon as possible next week.  
 
The preschool will only have one entrance through Mainsbridge Avenue for the beginning of next week 
and the other entrance will be opened as soon as possible. 
 
We will also be engaging with Aboriginal Elders over the coming weeks on the restoration of the bush 
tucker garden and yarning circle. 
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Keeping you informed  
 
If you have any questions about this work, please do not hesitate to contact the Department of 
Education on schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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